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Penkivil Precinct Minutes.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 14th FEBRUARY 2005 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.
 


Chairperson: Vivian Falk for Kerrie Lee
Secretary: Gersha Shteyman
In Attendance: Officer Jane Heffernan (7.30pm – 7.50pm), Community Liaison Officer Nicole Stevens, Councilor George Copeland, Councilor Ingrid Strewe.
Apologies: Kerrie Lee, David Nolan, Josef Faredi, Liz Oppenheimer, Alan Kennedy.

60 residents attended. 
The meeting commenced at 7.37pm.

The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.

1. Police Report
There are RBT’s in the area. Monday 17th – 7am caught a 24year old Bondi driver who collided with a parked car.
January 24th – owner of a motorbike – chained bike to a pole – thieves cut the chain and stole the bike. The bike was recovered later.
January 28th – two males smashed holes in a shop window.
If residents see an abandoned vehicle – need to call police who will check the plates. If they are expired they will take the plates and Council will remove the car.
One resident asked about Ewell Street (connects Bennett Street to Ocean Street). Many people speed on it using it as a shortcut to a set of lights. No speed limit sign on the street. Council needs to know signage is missing. Resident also said that if motorists could turn right at Ocean Street/Birrell Street then people wouldn’t use Yule Street as a shortcut. 
Officer Jane Heffernan announced that this would be the last meeting she would be attending as she is taking up a new post in the country. The Precinct congratulated her on her new position and thanked her for all her work for the Precinct.
7.50pm Officer Jane Heffernan left the meeting.

2. Waverley Council Education Officer – new household waste scheme - David Follington
David Follington discussed the new garbage and recycling system.
Brochures and calendars were handed out – can call Council (9369 8080) to receive a copy of these.
There will now be three bins:
- blue – cardboard and paper
- yellow – other recyclable things such as bottles, cans etc
- red – all other rubbish
These bins will all be the same size. For houses they will be 140 litres (currently the bins are 240L) and for flats the same size as the bins now in use.
The expectation is that with the new system – recycling will increase and unrecyclable garbage will decrease.
The old wheelie bins will be taken back by Council and recycled.
If capacity of the bins are not enough – contact Council on 9369 8080 Waste Doctors can come to your home and discuss special issues/problems.
Council will then only pick up from new coloured bins not from the old ones.
Councilor Ingrid Strewe asked for the possibility of stickers with information about bin system to be put in multi-storey units. David Follington replied that the Council has put out an A4 sheet of information to put in Units.
It was suggested that David Follington could come to meeting at a later date to discuss issues.

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting
Parking Survey
Still waiting on information about when parking survey will occur. Councilor Ingrid Strewe responded that she had chased this issue up. She said that it had been decided that because area surveyed recently and the response was low, that the area would not be surveyed again for a while. Our area was third on the list to be surveyed with no indication of when this would happen. A resident responded that the area had been surveyed before the opening of Westfield and now there was a definite need to resurvey. 
Councilor Ingrid Strewe said she would keep pushing for the survey to happen soon.

Surf School on Old South Head Road
Councilor George Copeland said that the surf school on 133 Old South Head Road had been served orders and had 28 days to respond to the Council as to why they shouldn’t be closed down. The 28 day period was not up yet.

64 Penkivil Street
Residents of 62 Penkivil Street were at the Precinct meeting wanting to know how to act in relation to the unruly behaviour of backpackers in 64 Penkivil Street. The whole building had been sold to a developer who was allowing backpackers to live there. Many of the backpackers were only staying for short periods of time. There are many cases of them going into 62 Penkivil Precinct and using their facilities, including the pool, being abusive when asked to leave as well as high levels of noise.
Residents of 62 Penkivil Street had often called the Police but the backpackers in 64 Penkivil Street seem to be able to disappear before police arrive. Difficulty of police serving notice to backpackers because they are so transient.
Council Officer – Bob Cairns came and had a look at the situation and hasn’t responded yet. Councillor Ingrid Strewe said she would chase this up.
Residents of 62 Penkivil St gave the Precinct a copy of letter sent to Council outlining activities of backpackers in 64 Penkivil Street.
Councilor George Copeland said that residents need to keep documenting incidents and even take photographs. He suggested that the agents could be rung to ascertain if they are renting flats out on a weekly basis.

Motion to pass the minutes proposed by Jack Klarnet, seconded by Nick Newton and passed unanimously. 

4. Development at 24-32 Flood Street
The Architects from Campbell, Luscombe, Folk and Lichtman were invited to the meeting to discuss the development.

The development will take place in the large vacant site next to the Synagogue, including the former school building (which will be demolished).

The development will be to accommodate:
- 4 low-cost one bedroom studio flats – to be given to the Council for low cost housing
- 14 – 2 bedroom flats
- 22 – 3 bedroom flats
- 62 parking spots for residents
- 6 visitor parking spots
- 3 parking spots for staff
- 1 loading zone parking spot
- 1 ambulence parking spot
- 1 car wash bay

The accommodation is only for Seniors – over 55 years of age.

There will also be a hairdressers, gymnasium, cinema in the basement.

The complex has three storeys above ground and 2 storeys below. Elevation on Flood Street is at the existing level.

Each floor is designed so that the 3 bedroom apartments are on the corner and 2 bedroom apartments in between. All apartments are either facing North, East or West so that they either receive the sun in the morning or in the evening. The one bedroom apartments are on the ground floor which also includes an administration area, library and a lounge area. On the roof will be a communal area.

The Synagogue will stay in its current location – the driveway to the left of the Synagogue will be shared by both the Synagogue and the new development.

The complex is energy efficient, exceeding the NSW Government and Council requirements. The complex will have a rainwater recycling unit.

Prices for the apartments will be from $700,000 upwards. Apartments are only for people 55 years and older.

A Manager will be on site at all times – supplied by Australian Unity Retirement Village Operator. Additional services include meals provided for a price. Residents eligibility will not be restricted to any particular race or religion – open to anyone above the age of 55.

The apartments cannot be passed on. Once a person dies the apartment must be sold. Apartment is Strata title but sold as leasehold. 10-15% of sale price goes to management – the rest goes to the deceased’s family.

Complex will take roughly 14-15 months.

Residents were concerned about the noise and safety aspects of the development. Builders are allowed to work from 7am – 7pm. They won’t be working on a Saturday as the development is next to a Synagogue. It was suggested that when the plan gets approved by Council, that conditions be built in of no blasting before 9am.

Another resident concerned with the amount of traffic generated on Flood Street because of this development added to the existing traffic congestion. It was answered that seniors generally do not drive during peak hour traffic. As well the school has now moved to Dover Heights, reducing the amount of traffic.
It was asked where the builders would park during the construction period. The architects and Council can look into this aspect so as to reduce the amount of parking the workers do on Flood Street.

It was suggested as a way to reduce traffic congestion on Flood Street that lights on Flood Street/Old South Head Road intersection be investigated. This needs to be discussed at the next meeting.

Residents are concerned that there is not enough visitor parking in the complex.

Plans for the development are available at Council Chambers for people to have a closer look.

5. Commercial Kitchen at 36 Flood Street

Rabbi Slavin from Yeshiva Centre attended the meeting to discuss residents concerns about the development of the commercial kitchen.

Rabbi Slavin gave a general introduction to Yeshiva and what roll the kitchen would play. He said that after the Court Battles, all the Yeshiva properties had been sold. The Synagogue was rebought. The school had moved to Dover Heights and a group had broke away from the Synagogue and relocated to another Synagogue at the corner of Penkivil Street and Old South Head Road.

Rabbi Slavin said that the kitchen was a project they had been working with Council on for a number of years. Twelve years ago it was approved by Council. 6/7 years ago – amended DA – kitchen facilities amalgamated – plans put on ice. The reacquisition of the building now started the plans again.

Residents wanted to know where the kitchen was to be built. Rabbi Slavin answered that the structure already stands underneath the Synagogue building. He said that there is no knew construction to take place so it doesn’t need approval. It is basically a refurbishing of the old kitchen area. It is called a commercial kitchen because it is outfitted with stainless steel equipment as opposed to being a domestic kitchen.

The kitchen is intended to be for Synagogue functions, students meals and food for the needy in the community. 98% of food will be for internal use.

Residents were concerned about cars coming and going. Rabbi Slavin answered that there will be no change to the situation now.

Rabbi Slavin invited residents of the Precinct to come and look around and discuss with him if they had any further concerns on this.

A resident was concerned that the cars parking in the vacant lot will now be forced to park on the street once these developments take place. Rabbi Slavin replied that the cars that park on the vacant lot are nothing to do with the Synagogue.

Meeting closed at 9.25pm

Next meeting Monday, 7 February 2005 
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